
 

 

Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 

Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 

 

The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, March 24th, 2020 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commissioners Room 

at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to public notice posted in three public places & 

broadcast by KNLV Radio, Ord, NE.  Chairman Krause called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm with the following present: 

Commissioners, Krause, Hurlburt and Jeffres.   

 

Motion by Hurlburt to approve the agenda, second by Krause.  Aye, all; Nay, none.  

 

Motion by Krause to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioner meeting held March 10th, 2020, second by 

Jeffres.  Aye, all; Nay, none. 

 

Motion made by Hurlburt to approve all claims and payroll submitted for payment for the month of March, second by 

Krause.  Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none; Abstained, Jeffres. 

 

Resolution 2020-10; Transfer $48,000.00 from County Inheritance Tax Fund into General Fund and transfer $5,000.00 

from County Inheritance Tax Fund into County Disaster Fund.  Motion made by Jeffres to approve Resolution 2020-10, 

second by Hurlburt.  Aye, all; Nay, none.  

 

Discussion was held about the letter received from the City of Burwell, notice of termination of interlocal agreement 

with CVB.   

 

Gary Kinney shared information and updates on the road department, including a new 10 day notice for tree and brush 

removal.  Kinney also presented with the haul agreement with NPPD and stated that he will be amending the agreement 

to add the County as additional insured.  

 

Discussion was held about issuing a public notice in the event the courthouse will need to suspend access to the public 

due to COVID-19.  At this time, the courthouse will remain open to the public, but encourage the use of online resources 

available.  Motion made by Hurlburt to authorize Chairman Krause to make the determination to limit access to the 

public and locking the courthouse doors, when needed due to COIVD-19 and to protect employees, all staff in the 

courthouse shall be working with 1 person in the office at a time, second by Jeffres.  Aye, all; Nay, none. 

 

Shelley Ruterbories, County Librarian, updated with information on a grant received in the amount of $3,450.00 to go 

toward a new parking lot at the library. 

 

With no further business, Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 2:15 p.m. 

 

 

 

Attest: ____________________    Attest:  _______________________       

             Keri L. Koenigsberg,                 Scott L. Krause, 

             Garfield County Clerk                                   Chairman of the Board 


